Lakewood Glen Trails Property Owners Association
December 5, 2009

Lakewood Glen Trails Neighbors,

Enclosed is your statement for the 2010 Property Owners Association fees.  At our annual association meeting, held December 2nd, our outgoing President Kerry Murphy reviewed the steps the Board has taken to reduce our costs for utilities and services, and to balance the 2010 budget with as small an increase in fees as possible.  Because of his efforts, and those of our Treasurer, Isaac Mitchell, we are projecting reductions in our 2010 operating expenses by more than $6,000, balancing the 2010 budget with a modest 3.6% increase in fees. 
Kerry evaluated a number of electricity providers, and locked in a substantial rate reduction for the next two years.  Isaac was able to negotiate savings in our pool contract, and was instrumental in locating S. Brownlow (Brownie) Kimes Jr., C.P.A., to take over our accounting services from a supplier who was not responsive to our needs, saving us costs in the process.  We are better positioned now through their efforts to provide for the long term maintenance of the neighborhood’s common assets, and to protect all of our home values, while recognizing the difficult economic times we are all experiencing.  As a board we are grateful to see the efforts that the residents have gone to in bringing their accounts current (164 of 165 accounts are paid in full for 2009), and we stand ready to work with you in 2010.  
In the year ahead, we’re going to focus on improving the appearance of the subdivision entrance.  At a minimum, we’ll have the metal sign inserts at the front repainted, and we’re actively considering options to replace the inserts with an attractive, lower maintenance solution.  We know the plantings at the entrance need some attention as well.  Last year, the board was able to replace the old aluminum tables at the pool with permanent concrete sets.  This year we’ll be looking to replace the steel doors securing the pool pumps and chlorine storage areas.  At some point we will need to address the shingle damage on the front and back pool buildings.  If you have other areas you would like to see addressed, and have the energy to assist your board (who are all unpaid volunteers) in the process, please let us know.

We’ve added a website!  Kerry was able to locate a free web site provider, specifically geared to homeowner’s associations, and we’ll be using it to store copies of association documents and contact information, and to have a convenient vehicle to communicate information and news for our neighborhood.  Please check out the site at 
http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Lakewood_Glen_Trails/home
We currently have an opening on the association board, as the new member elected this December 2nd was unable to continue in the role, and has resigned.  Please contact us if you are interested in helping us keep Lakewood Glen Trails a great place to live.  We will schedule another association meeting in January to elect a replacement, and we’ll notify you of the meeting date via our new website above and the sign at the front entrance.

We must have 10% of the homes represented at that meeting to have a quorum.  You can assist us by attending the meeting, or providing us with your signed proxy below, indicating your preference, and dropping it by or mailing it to me.
Bill Sanchez, President 

13403 Tallow Glen Lane
sanchez.wa@gmail.com
281-251-2667(H)

Lakewood Glen Trails P.O.A. – Voter’s Proxy

Board Of Directors Election – January 2010




      Date:_________________________
I, ___________________________________, an Association Member residing at _______________________________,

                   (Name please print) 







(Address, # and street)
direct my vote for the nominee marked below (X) OR I direct the Treasurer of the Association to cast my vote for the nominee selected by the Treasurer (X).


1. Nominee:___________________________
(   )


2. Treasurer’s selection



(   )
Association Member’s Signature:__________________________________________
